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Dear Friends,  

     I am an amateur golfer; amateur being a politically correct term for a 

hacker.  I hack the golf ball to the left and to the right and rarely do I put it 

in the middle of the fairway.   Mark Twain once said, “Golf is just an 

interruption of a good walk.”  I must say I can understand Twain’s 

frustration.  A beginner golfer must focus on the basics.    

    For example, one of my common mistakes is to lift my head up before I 

hit the ball.  The reason I do this is because I am more interested where I 

want to go with the ball than dealing with the ball where it is.  In a sense, I 

am so overly concerned with my destination that I forget to center my 

focus at the beginning – in this case, the ball resting on the tee.  

      Life is like that.   We are so wrapped up in where we want to go that 

we forget to enjoy the journey.  In our quest for answers, we lose sight of 

the questions.  In our attempt to arrive safely at our destination, we avoid 

following directions on how to get there.  Yet every endeavor starts at the 

beginning.  As the Chinese proverb states: “The journey of ten thousand 

miles begins with the first step.”  So it is with our faith.   

      On September 13th, our Sunday school classes for the children will 

begin and on September 20th, our adult class begins.   For some, this may 

mean entering a new class, which is a new beginning.  Our Adult Bible 

Study classes will begin on Monday, September 14th.    We will study the 

gospel of John.   The Chancel Choir will be participating in worship.  The 

Youth Group will begin a new year of activities.   For all of us, September 

is a time to begin again.   The secret to starting well is just showing up, 

committing ourselves to learning new ideas and focusing on the 

opportunity right before us.   

      The next time I go out to play golf I am going to try to listen to the 

advice, “Keep your eye on the ball.”  The secret to growing in any 

endeavor is to begin well.   Let us make a new beginning together.   

 

Grace & Peace,  

   Gary  
 
 
 
 

mailto:Gary@HuntsUMC.org
mailto:Beth@HuntsUMC.org
http://www.huntschurchpreschool.com/


 

 

 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1 
 

7:30 pm 

Praise Team 

2 
12:30 pm  

 AA 

 

7:00 pm 

Trustees  

Meeting 

3 
10:00 am 

Casseroles Due 

 

6:00 pm  

Back to School 

Night 

 

7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal  

4  
 

8:30 pm 

          AA 

5 

 
 

6   Communion 
 

9:00 am 

Praise Service 

10:00 am  

Worship Service 

10:00 am 

Summer Sunday 

School  

 

7 
Labor Day 

 

Office Closed 

 
 

 

8:30 pm    

AA 

8 
 

 
7:30 pm 

Praise Team 

9 
 

12:30  pm    

AA 

 

7:00 pm 

Finance 

Committee 

Meeting 

10 
 

 

 

7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

11 
7:30 am  

Men’s 

Fellowship 

 

11:30 am 

Funhunters  

to Fazzini’s 

Taverna 

 

8:30 pm  

 AA 

12 
 

9:00 am 

Women’s 

Fellowship 

Breakfast 

 
 

13         

“Rally Day” 
“Grandparents’ Day” 

9:00 am  

Praise Service 

10:00 am  

Worship Service 

10:00 am  

Sunday School  

11:15 am 

Hand Bell Choir 

& Children’s Choir 

14 
 

10:45 am  

& 7:00 pm 

Bible Study 

(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 

8:30 pm 

 AA 

15   
 

 

7:30 pm 

Praise Team 

16   
12:30  pm 

AA 

 

7:00 pm 

Church Council  

Meeting 

17  
 
 

7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 

18 

  
7:30 am  

Men’s 

Fellowship 

 
 

8:30 pm 

AA 

19 
 

 

9:00 am to Noon 

Project Day & 

Cook-Out 

 

 

20     9:00 am  
Praise Service 

9:00 am 

Adult Sunday School  

10:00 am  

Worship Service 

Baptism 

10:00 am  

Sunday School 

11:15 am 

Hand Bell Choir 

& Children’s Choir 

6:30 pm  Sr. High 

21 
 

10:45 am 

& 7:00 pm 

Bible Study 

(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 

8:30  pm 

AA 

22 
 

7:00 pm 

Carroll’s-Gill’s 

Permanent 

Endowment 

Fund Com. Mtg. 

 
7:30 pm 

Praise Team 

23 

 

 
12:30 pm 

 AA 

 

 

24 

 

 
7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 

25 

 
7:30 am  

Men’s 

Fellowship 

 
8:30 pm 

 AA 

26 
 

10:00 am – noon 

Fall Festival 

 
 

5:00 pm Wedding 

27       9:00 am  

Praise Service 

9:00 am  

Adult Sunday School  

10:00 am  

Worship Service 

10:00 am  

Sunday School 

11:15 am 

Hand Bell Choir 

& Children’s Choir 

6:30 pm  Sr. High 

28 
 

10:45 am 

& 7:00 pm 

Bible Study 

(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 

8:30  pm 

AA 

29 
 

 
7:30 pm 

Praise Team 

30 

 

 
12:30 pm 

 AA 

 

   



 

 

 

Baked Ziti Casserole 

 

 

Ingredients 

 1 pound dry ziti pasta 
 1 onion, chopped 
 1 pound lean ground beef or ground turkey 
 2 (26 ounce) jars spaghetti sauce 
 6 ounces provolone cheese, sliced 
 1 1/2 cups sour cream 
 6 ounces mozzarella cheese, shredded 
 2 tablespoons grated Parmesan cheese 

Directions 

1. Bring a large pot of lightly salted water to a boil. Add ziti pasta, and cook until al dente, 
about 8 minutes; drain. 

2. In a large skillet, brown onion and ground beef or turkey medium heat. Add spaghetti 
sauce, and simmer 15 minutes. 

3. Butter or spray with Pam a 9 x13 inch baking dish. Layer as follows: 1/2 of the ziti, 
Provolone cheese, sour cream, 1/2 sauce mixture, remaining ziti, mozzarella cheese and 
remaining sauce mixture. Top with grated Parmesan cheese. 

4. Freeze or cook in oven preheated to 350 for about 30 minutes.  
 
 
 
Label: 
 
 
 

Baked Ziti Casserole 

 
 

 Let defrost in the fridge for 24 hours.  

 Bake in an oven preheated to 350 for 
about 30 minutes, or until cheeses are melted. 

 
Ingredients: Spaghetti Sauce, Ground Beef or Turkey, Ziti pasta, 
Provolone, Mozzarella and Parmesan Cheeses, Chopped onion.   
 
 
 



 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS ---- Emmy Nomination 

 

Sincere “Congratulations” are extended to Jody & Burns Waters! 
Their son, Derek Waters, went to California fifteen years ago with                    
a dream, strong determination, and the unconditional support of                            
his family.  Derek turned his dream into a film.  His film grew into                     
many films.  The many films were seen and admired by executives              
at Comedy Central.  Comedy Central turned Derek’s dream into a               
television series.  September 1, 2015 will begin the third season                         
of Derek’s show, “Drunk History.” – Plus, “Drunk History” has                       
received its first Emmy nomination!  “Congratulations, Derek!” 

 
 

 

The 67th Primetime Emmy Awards Ceremony 
will be held at the Nokia Theatre  

in Los Angeles, California and will air live on FOX  
beginning at 8 p.m.    

 on Sunday, September 20, 2015. 
 

 

 

 

Guess who is going to be Derek’s “date” for this special event? 
 

 

To my wonderful “Church Family” … 
 

Thank you ever so much for your bountiful expressions of 
concern.  I have been overwhelmed by the numerous cards 

that continue to arrive daily.   
 

I sincerely appreciate the loving telephone calls from so 

many of you -– offering support and assistance in any way 
needed.   
 

Most of all, I want to extend a heartfelt “thank you” for the 
prayers that you have offered up to God on my behalf.  
 

I am truly grateful to have been blessed by being a part of our church family  
here at Hunt’s. 

 

In Christian Love, 

Burns Waters 



 

 

Dear Hunt’s Family, 
 

My husband and I want to thank everyone for their cards, 
emails, texts, prayers and thoughts as we navigated the NICU 

experience in June with our new little man, James the 4th. 
 
I also want to say a special thank you for the gorgeous blue 

prayer shawl.  It means a lot! 
 
We are grateful to have such a supportive church family! 

 
Fondly, 

   Barbara, James, Grace, and baby James Anastasion 

 
Church Project Mornings 

 

We took a break over the summer working on our own projects, but several Trustees 
participated in both Camp Hope and the Baltimore County Christian Workcamp. 
Many thanks to everyone who participated in either of these worthy causes.  We 

recently had the carpets shampooed and the pew cushions cleaned,   so let’s strive to 
keep them looking their best.  Our Project Mornings will resume their monthly 

schedule on Saturday, September 19 at 9:00 a.m. We hope to see you there. 

 

                                                                                    Ken Parrish - Trustees’ Chairperson 

 
 

RECAP OF 2015 BALTIMORE COUNTY CHRISTIAN WORKCAMP 

(BCCW) 

 
Quick overall summary: 

 

Sunday July 19—We had our last planning meeting to get ready for the week’s 

events. Afterwards, we had our kick-off dinner at Hunt’s (an estimated 105-115 

in attendance), showed our 40-minute orientation video, and closed our silent 

auction. 
 

Monday July 20—Hunt’s prepared scrambled eggs and bacon for the 50-55 volunteers who came for our 

7:30 breakfast at Hunt’s.  Bagged lunches were prepared and then we headed off to our sites.  At 6:30 some 

of us went to a host church which prepared dinner for us where we recapped the day’s activities. 
 

Tuesday July 21 thru Friday July 24—Basically the same as Monday, except on each day, there was a 

different church which prepared the breakfast (50-55 attendees each morning) at Hunt’s and a different 

church which hosted the dinner.  Friday’s dinner included a video of the sites’ photographs through 

Thursday, discussion of what occurred during the week at the sites, awards, and a closing communion 

service. 
 

During the week, 29 sites were completed; 9 were partially done; 7 were not visited.   

11 of 13 ramps were completed. 



 

 
 

 

Weather summary: 

 

Monday—HOT, HUMID, and MISERABLE!!! (but at least no rain)   

 

Tuesday—Not as bad as Monday’s, but still not that good (but, still no rain). 

 

Wednesday thru Friday—Still warm, but decent for mid-July (and no rain). 

 

 

 

 

“Hunts’ two ramp sites” summary: 

 

The first site (no shade!) was in the Windsor Mill area off Rolling Road. Our productivity due to the weather 

(See comment above.) was low (65%?) and several volunteers had to leave early due to the heat. 

Notwithstanding, we manually dug and used a two-person gasoline powered-auger to drill some of our post 

holes, purchased the necessary lumber, and got our ramp and landings started.  Tuesday morning, Steve 

Lippy recruited some non-Hunt’s people to help us as we were behind schedule; we completed all but the 

last ramp tread and the railings on Tuesday. One of the new persons actually had used an auger before and 

was a great addition to the team. Tuesday night, as well as on Wednesday morning, Steve Lippy recruited 

some more non-Hunt’s volunteers, as the extra help from Tuesday was not coming back.  Unfortunately, our 

crew chief, Glenn Keatts, faced a major dilemma early on Wednesday morning as he needed to go the 

hospital since his father took a turn for the worse, essential tools were on his pick-up truck and his trailer 

was needed to transport lumber for the next ramp site. He took a MAJOR leap of faith and dropped off his 

truck keys to someone to give to Steve so we could use his truck and trailer. Fortunately, one person 

recruited the night before had experience with driving a pick-up truck, as well as pulling a trailer. (Steve did 

emphasize driving safely and keeping it clean and organized!)  We then went to the first site and finished the 

ramp about noon (a 6’x6’ porch landing, two 3’x3’ landings and 35’ of ramp).  Afterwards, we then went to 

the second site which was in Pikesville (shaded by some large trees) where we ate lunch, began augering 

holes, picked up some of the lumber for the ramp, and set a few posts.  A few other non-Hunt’s persons were 

recruited for Thursday. Glenn was able to work Thursday morning and all day Friday. We were hustling on 

Friday afternoon (including ripping needed 2x4s out of extra 2x6s) and finished at 6:00 pm when the owner 

brought her mother down the ramp (a 4’x4’ wedge at the front door, a 3’x3’ and 3’x6’ landing, and 60’ of 

ramp). 
 

A few photographs of the Hunt’s breakfast crew and the finished two ramps are on the Missions bulletin 

board; additional photographs are on Hunt’s website (www.huntsumc.org). (We have requested a video 

which will show most of the photos from “our” two sites.) 

 

Eleven Hunt’s members gave an estimated 36 ½ work days at the two 

“Hunt’s sites,” as well as two days at another site by one person. 
 

“Hunt’s two ramp sites” are in parentheses on purpose for though we (i.e., 

Glenn and Steve) committed to Hunt’s building the two ramps, if we had 

not the additional help on the four days, we would not have finished both. 

Their completion was a result of a collaborative effort; we are most grateful 

for the assistance by others. 

 

 

http://www.huntsumc.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And last, but certainly, not least, THANK YOU to all of those who participated             

in some way to make the BCCW a success!: 

 

 For all those who donated monies for the Advent and Lent offerings, and special donations 

(including $2,000 from the Carroll-Gills Endowment Fund)—a total of $4,108.50. 

 

 For those who donated gift cards for the silent auction (at least five), baked goods for the auction, 

baked goods for lunch, books for the used book sale, and items for the flea market. 

 

 For those who helped set up tables and chairs on Sunday morning. 

 

 For those who assisted Jody Waters (who had purchased the food) in preparing the Monday breakfast 

(Robin Bosley, Lynn Henss, Mary Ellen Lippy, and Pegg Melfa).  

 

 For those who participated in the silent auction. 

 

 For those who actually worked at any of the work sites during the week (especially on “miserable” 

Monday!): Carol Anders, Pat Barkdoll, Bruce Douglas, Dan Funderburk, Glenn and Linda Keatts, 

Steve Lippy, Diane Paulson, Melissa Regan, Gary Sheffield-James, and Robert Sparks. (Special 

thanks go to Glenn for allowing us the once-in-a-lifetime opportunity of using his truck and trailer 

without him, as well as to several people who decided to work more days than originally 

anticipated.) 

 

 For Howard Linn who was one of BCCW’s photographers (who did seem to show a partiality to 

“our” two sites) and attended all of the breakfasts and dinners and racked up over 500 miles driving 

to the sites throughout the County. 

 
 

2016 BCCW—On Friday night the question was posed and everyone unanimously 
proclaimed that there should indeed be a 33rd annual BCCW; at our 2015 wrap-up planning 

meeting on August 11, we confirmed that and set the date as July 17-22, 2016. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

LAY READERS:                    9:00 Service    10:00 Service 

 

September 6    Ann Gallant   Ken Strubler 

September 13    Pam Schlott    Melissa Regan 

September 20    Mary Foster   Rich Goodale 

September 27    Blake Leonard   Larry Melfa 
 

 
 

TEMPORARY CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

 

Nell Kirby will be enjoying her “cabin in the woods” for a couple months. 

If you would like to contact her while she is out of town, her address 
is:  4935 N. Straits Highway – Cheboygan, MI  49721. 

Nell’s telephone number is:  231-597-0032. 

 

 
 

 

  

  

                                FFuunnhhuunntteerrss  LLuunncchheeoonn  
 

                      Friday, September 11th  
                 11:30 p.m. 

 
                          Fazzini’s Taverna – located at 9811 York Rd. 
                                                                  Cockeysville, MD  21030 
 
                               Please call Lynn Henss at 443-600-2325 
                                          if you are planning to attend. 
 

                               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
                                                                                                                     #1                                                                             

                           Derek’s “date” for the Emmy Awards Ceremony                    MOM                                

                                           is his “Mom” – Jody Waters. 

  
 

 

  

  

HHUUNNTT’’SS  CCHHUURRCCHH  PPRREESSCCHHOOOOLL  

SSoo  ggrreeaatt  ttoo  bbee  bbaacckk  aafftteerr  aa  rreellaaxxiinngg,,  bbeeaauuttiiffuull  ssuummmmeerr..    WWee  aarree  bbuussyy  ggeettttiinngg  rreeaaddyy  ffoorr  tthhee  

aarrrriivvaall  ooff  ppaarreennttss  aanndd  ssttuuddeennttss  oonn  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  33,,  ffoorr  BBaacckk  ttoo  SScchhooooll  NNiigghhtt!!    TTeeaacchheerrss  aarree  
ddeeccoorraattiinngg  tthheeiirr  rroooommss,,  pprreeppaarriinngg  lleessssoonn  ppllaannss,,  aanndd  ggeettttiinngg  rreeaaddyy  ttoo  ggrreeeett  tthheeiirr  ccllaasssseess  oonn  

SSeepptteemmbbeerr  44..      

AAss  tthhee  sscchhooooll  yyeeaarr  ssttaarrttss,,  wwee  eennccoouurraaggee  yyoouu  ttoo  ssiiggnn  uupp  ttoo  

bbee  aa  ““MMyysstteerryy  RReeaaddeerr””  aatt  tthhee  pprreesscchhooooll..                                                                  
PPlleeaassee  ccaallll  mmee  ffoorr  mmoorree  ddeettaaiillss..  

WWee  aarree  eexxcciitteedd  ttoo  hhaavvee  PPaassttoorr  GGaarryy  cceelleebbrraattiinngg  

cchhaappeell  wwiitthh  uuss  eeaacchh  mmoonntthh  tthhiiss  yyeeaarr!!    TThhee  kkiiddss  aallwwaayyss  
eennjjooyy  sseeeeiinngg  hhiiss  ssmmiilliinngg  ffaaccee,,  ssiinnggiinngg  aalloonngg  ttoo  hhiiss  gguuiittaarr  

aanndd  lleeaarrnniinngg  aabboouutt  tthhee  lleessssoonnss  hhee  iiss  tteeaacchhiinngg..    

II  llooookk  ffoorrwwaarrdd  ttoo  aa  wwoonnddeerrffuull  yyeeaarr  aanndd  II  hhooppee  yyoouu  ggeett  ttoo  ssttoopp  

bbyy  oofftteenn  ttoo  sseeee  wwhhaatt  aann  aammaazziinngg  jjoobb  wwee  ddoo  aatt  HHuunntt’’ss  CChhuurrcchh  PPrreesscchhooooll..  TThhaannkk  yyoouu  

ffoorr  yyoouurr  ccoonnttiinnuueedd  ssuuppppoorrtt!!  

I also want to invite you to attend our “fun-filled” Fall Fest on Saturday, September 26th, 

from 10:00 a.m. to Noon. 

       Kelley Unger - HCPS Director 
 

We’ve Moved?! 

 

We started the process of changing our mailing address to our physical 

address and plan to drop our P.O. Box this fall. 

Please update your records if you mail anything to the office and begin using 

our street address: 1912 Old Court Road, Towson, MD 21204 
 

                                      Ken Parrish - Trustees’ Chairperson 



 

 

 

 

 
In the last newsletter I wrote about the opportunity 

to benefit Hunt’s through gifts beyond annual 
giving. You may be familiar with these types of 

legacy gifts as often solicited by colleges or other 
institutions. They include gifts of cash, securities, 
items of value such as collections or art, real 

estate, or bequests in a will. There are also a 
number of trust, annuity and life insurance related 

structures which may meet retirement income 
needs while possibly affording tax benefits. If you 
have made a gift or have arranged for a later gift, 

we thank you. If you would like to discuss making a 
gift, please let us know. 

 

Over the last 242 years, many members have furthered the continuance of Hunt’s 
Church and its good works through their giving of time and financial support. Your 

financial legacy can be tailored to the exact uses about which you feel strongest. 
Thanks for your consideration. 

                             Bruce Douglas - Finance Chairman  

 
 

 
ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 
 

The adult Sunday School class will resume on Sunday, September 20th.  
The Sunday School class uses a publication entitled”  “The Wired WORD.”  
The Wired WORD is a weekly publication that talks about a couple of topics 
that were recently in the news – often that week.  This publication gives a 
brief background about the topic and then lists various scripture passages 
and comments related to that topic. 
 
Topics from some of the previous publications have included: 
 

 Is This a Godsend?  Rare Summer Storm Enables California Firefighters to Control Wildfire. 

 Pope Francis Apologizes to Indigenous People. 

 Killing of Cecil the Lion Sparks Debate About Where Outrage Should be Aimed. 

 Bride and Groom Celebrate Nuptials by Serving Syrian Refugees in Turkish Soup Kitchen 
 
If you are interested in participating in this class, please join us at 9:00 a.m. Sunday mornings      
in the Adult Education Room. 
 
If you have any questions, please talk with Robert Sparks, call him at 410-356-3478, or send him 
an email at 3405sparks@gmail.com 

 

 



 

 

                                      25th  

                             Annual 

                         Sidewalk Sale 
                        for Charity 
                             to benefit  

                                              The House of Ruth of Maryland 

 

                                                             Wednesday, September 9, 2015 

                                                                       10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

                                                                                  The Clearing House  

                                                                                                          200 W. Padonia Road 

                                                                                                          Timonium, MD 21093 

                 Great deals on furniture,  

   jewelry, linens, china, crystal, and NEW this year … 

   bolts of designer fabrics ---and all for a great cause!  

                                
                                                       (Cash or checks only; no credit cards 

 
                                          JOURNEY THROUGH THE BIBLE  
 

Journey Through the Bible is a long term approach to studying the Bible and highlights 

pivotal points in the Scripture, lifting up the Bible’s most significant 

stories, themes, events, and people.   During each session we will 

cover four dimensions.  
 

 Dimension 1 helps us get into the main text. 

 Dimension 2 provides historical information and helps us 

glean insights in what the passage meant for its first readers. 

 Dimension 3 gives us insight into how to apply insights from 

scripture to life situations. 

 Dimension 4 offers each person a daily personal Journey Plan 

for those interested in reading the whole Bible verse by verse.   
 

This month, we will begin Volume 12 – John.   Bible Study will 

begin on Monday, September 14, 2015; meeting at 10:45 a.m. and 

at 7:00 p.m. in the Adult Education Room.  We will have 13 sessions.  If you are interested 

in joining the class, the study book costs 13 dollars.   Please call the church office at 410-

339-7770 to let us know if you are interested or place on your name on the sign-up sheet 

located on the bulletin board in the hallway leading into Van Metre Hall.  -- Gary   
 



 

 

HHUUNNTT’’SS  MMIISSSSIIOONNSS 

 

Summer Missions Report –  

 

THANK YOU to the congregation for your support and donations: 
 

1 – The Baltimore County Christian Workcamp was a great success! Please see Steve Lippy’s report. 

2 – ACTC Back to School Event – Seven bags of children’s clothing donated 

3 – Casserole Ministry – 13 casseroles in July and 18 in August! 

 

September Missions –  
 

1 - The Board of Child Care is a United Methodist organization that serves children and families who 

require physical, emotional, behavioral and social support. Services include residential care, foster care, 

mental health services, and a school.  
 

You can help support them this month 

 with your Special Offering, which will go towards school supplies for these 

children as well as special events organized by the Auxiliary group, and  

 by continuing to save and bring in box tops which go towards purchasing                          

                                             extra educational or fun items for the kids. 
 

2 – We are collecting the following school supplies for distribution to children at schools in Baltimore City. 

Please bring items by Sunday, September 13 and leave them in the labeled bin in the Hunt’s entryway. 

 

 Spiral-bound notebooks  Colored pencils 

 Pens     Colored construction paper 

 Pencils    Simple calculators 

 Notebook paper   Glue sticks 

 Backpacks (generic as possible) Staplers 

 Rulers     Paper clips 

 Graph paper    Folders with sleeves 

 

3 – Casserole Ministry – The next casseroles are due at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 3.  This 

newsletter contains the suggested recipe, although you are welcome to choose any that you have enjoyed 

making in the past. 

 
Looking forward to October – Be sure to mark some upcoming missions events on your calendar: 

 

- Saturday, Oct. 3 - Mulligans for Missions – Play golf to raise money for missions! 

- Saturday, Oct. 17 – We will be serving a meal at Manna House.  

                                 Please let Melissa know if you can help! 



 

 

Additional  

Missions News 
 

There are two galas coming up to raise money for the less fortunate 

in our community and in Baltimore: 

 

United Ministries, which oversees Earl’s 

Place, is holding the Opening Doors 

dinner and silent auction on Thursday, 

October 8 from 6 – 10 p.m. 

at Overhills Mansion in Catonsville. 

 

Dan Rodricks will be the speaker. 

 

Tickets are $65 for an individual 

             and $600 for a table of 10. 

 

For more information, contact Marcia Conlin 

at (410)821-5141 or mconlin1951@comcast.net, 

or Earl’s Place’s Director, Sheila Helgerson, at (410)522-0225. 

 

To purchase tickets, go to http://www.eventbrite.com/e/opening-doors-

dinner-and-silent-auction-tickets-18076373921. 

 

And  
 

ACTC’s First Ever Hunger Bites Gala is on Saturday, October 10 from 6:30-9:00 p.m. 

at Central Presbyterian Church in Towson.  Instead of the 

run/walk held for the last three years, ACTC is holding a       

30th anniversary celebration with live music, a silent auction  

and food tasting. Gather with other churches and friends that 

support ACTC. To attend, write a check for $30, payable to 

Assistance Center of Towson Churches (designate Hunger Bites) 

and mail it to ACTC, 120 W. Pennsylvania Ave. (21204), or sign 

up online by hitting the button on the left near the bottom of the 

ACTC website http://www.actconline.info/Home_Page.html. 

 

 

For more information, go to the website and choose Events from the top                                   

or contact ACTC at (443)798-2824 or actc316@gmail.com. 

  

IIff  aannyyoonnee  hhaass  aann  iiddeeaa  oorr  wwoouulldd  lliikkee  mmoorree  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  oonn  aannyy  pprroojjeecctt,,  

pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt  MMeelliissssaa  RReeggaann  aatt  mmeelliissssaa..rreeggaann22@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm..  

  

  
 

mailto:410)821-5141
mailto:mconlin1951@comcast.net
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/opening-doors-dinner-and-silent-auction-tickets-18076373921
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/opening-doors-dinner-and-silent-auction-tickets-18076373921
http://www.actconline.info/Home_Page.html
mailto:actc316@gmail.com
mailto:melissa.regan2@gmail.com


 

 

CAPITAL PROJECTS 
 Did you notice the freshly painted lines on the parking lot?  

 What about the clean pew cushions or refinished side door              

or repairs to the flagstone sidewalk?  
 

These are some of the tasks we paid others to complete over the summer, 

but we still have a lot more to get done. We are actively seeking proposals 

to repair and paint the bell tower and repair the Agapé roof leak. We have a 

little over $20,000 from donations to repair the steeple & bell tower, which 

may come close to covering that expense. The capital fund has a positive 

balance, but not enough to sustain the handful of large projects we would like to address.  

 

Thank you to everyone who contributed in June to the special offering that 

supplements our capital improvements fund. If you missed the offering but still want 

to contribute, we will graciously accept contributions at any time. Just mark your 

check for the Capital Fund or select the fund in the electronic giving list of special 

offerings. 

Ken Parrish - Trustees’ Chairperson 

 
 

SENIOR HIGH NEWS 

 

We are looking forward to a great year with Senior High! 

Our kick-off meeting will be on September 20th  
(6:30 to 8:30 p.m.) in Van Metre Hall.  

  

If you’d like more information about our youth group, 
please call Kelly at 443-326-5668. 

 

 
 

 

 

We are down to our last Certified Food Service Manager - Level II parishioner. 

Anyone interested in helping in the kitchen or helping keep the kitchen open, please 

register for this class. It is one day and the certification is good for 2 years. The next 

classes offered by the county are Wednesday, September 16 (Randallstown), 

Wednesday, October 21 (Timonium), and Wednesday, November 18 (Hunt Valley).     

If you were previously certified, recertification classes are on Wednesday, October 7 

(Dundalk) and Wednesday, December 2 (Rosedale). The turkey dinner is November 14. 

Having Level 2 Certified Food Service Managers is a requirement checked during our 

kitchen inspection. Equally important is having at least one of those certified people 

onsite during our kitchen use. Please click on Members on our website and download 

the registration form or click on the link to the county’s website for more information. 

        Ken Parrish - Trustees’ Chairperson 



 

 

 

TURKEY DINNER 
 

HUNT’S MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

CORNER OF W. JOPPA & OLD COURT ROADS       RIDERWOOD, MARYLAND 21139 

410-339-7770 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2015 

4:00 TO 7:00 PM 

ADULTS -- $14.00 each 

CHILDREN (AGES 4-12) -- $7.00 each 

               

MENU:  Turkey, Gravy, Homemade Dressing, Cranberry Sauce, 

              Homemade Mashed Potatoes, String Beans, Sauerkraut, 

              Homemade Cole Slaw, Homemade Applesauce 

              Homemade Apple Crunch for Dessert 

Beverages:  Coffee, Iced Tea, Lemonade, Milk 

 

 

BAKE TABLE WITH HOMEMADE GOODIES 

                     

TAKE-OUT AVAILABLE:  5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
 

 
 



 

 

The 13th Annual Hunt’s Memorial  
“Mulligans for Missions”  

Golf Tournament 
 

When:   Saturday, October 3, 2015 
                  12 Noon    Light Lunch 
                   1:00 PM    Shotgun Start 
 
Where:  Oakmont Green Golf Course 
                Hampstead, Maryland 
 
Cost:  $90.00 per Golfer 
            $  5.00  Mulligans 
 
Prizes:  Low Gross, Low Net, Closest to the Pin, Long Drive 
 

Tee Sponsorship:  $100 donation from anyone in the congregation who 

                               puts a sign on a “Tee Box” naming your group/company  

                               or as an honorarium or memorial. 

                                         (___________________________________________________________) 
 
Each golfer will be assigned a handicap to compete for the “low net” prize. 
                                 
All funds received above expenses will go to the Hunt’s Church Mission Committee. 

 

 
          

     Register me individually or my foursome as follows: 
 

                                                                 Name:                                                                 Handicap:
                      

                                                              
                                                                          ________________________________      $90.00           ________ 

 
 
                                                                          ________________________________      $90.00           ________ 
 
 
                                                                          ________________________________      $90.00           ________ 

 
 

                                                                           ________________________________     $90.00           ________ 
                          
                                     

               Enclosed is my check payable to Hunt’s Memorial UMC for a total of $__________. 
 
 

Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address:__________________________________________ City __________  State_______ Zip_______ 

 



 

 

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 
 

Calling all past, present … and hopefully future women 
who want to be part of this group. – We would like to 
have as many women as possible attend our meeting on 
September 12, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. in the Adult Education 
Room. 
 

We will be discussing the continuance of this fellowship 
gathering.  We are asking that you come with ideas and 
suggestions, for how we can improve and/or change the 
format to boost attendance. 
 

If able, please bring a dish (homemade or store bought) to share! 
 

Looking forward to seeing many new faces! 

 

Sincerely, 
Linda Flavin and Cynthia Sparks, Co-Chairs 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Linda Flavin at 410-628-1410  
or email: linda@tefvideo.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 
1912 Old Court Road 
Towson, MD 21204 
 

Address Service Requested 

 
 
 
 

 

    
 


